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Board of Selectmen 

Meeting Minutes 

November 4, 2020 

6:00 PM 

Conference Room, Norridgewock Town Office 
 

MEMBERS PRESENT STAFF PRESENT 

James Lyman, Vice Chair Richard LaBelle, Town Manager 

Matthew Everett Sharon Dodge, Deputy Town Clerk 

Lindsey Lynch Peter Lyman, Bookkeeper 

Sara “Sallie” Wilder  

  

MEMBERS ABSENT  

Ronald Frederick, Chairman  

 

Also present for all or parts of the meeting were Kerri Everett and Mike Obert. 

 

1. Call to Order 

 

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 PM by Vice Chairman Lyman. 

 

2. Pledge to the Flag 

 

3. Review/Approve Minutes of October 21, 2020 

 

Selectman Wilder made a MOTION to approve the minutes of October 21, 2020. Seconded 

by Selectman Lynch. MOTION PASSED. 

 

4. Selectmen’s Reports 

 

Selectman Lynch has received communications regarding residents and businessowners 

inquiring about State Police Commercial Vehicle Units being in town and stopping them. 

 

Selectman Everett expressed concern over continued animal waste on sidewalks along Main 

Street. 

 

5. Town Manager’s Report 

 

See Attached 

 

6. Discussion/Action on November 4, 2020 General Warrant #21 

 

Selectman Lynch made a MOTION to approve and sign General Warrant #21 in the amount 

of $51,346.32. Seconded by Selectman Everett. MOTION PASSED. 

 

 

 

APPROVED 

11/18/2020 



 

7. Public Comment (Limited to 2 minutes) 

 

Winding Hill Road resident Mike Obert spoke about his recent communications with the 

Board of Selectmen and commercial vehicle units being in town. He also discussed his 

continued concerns related to the process and installation of the speed table on Upper Main 

Street. Mr. Obert maintains that a small number of individuals campaigned to have the speed 

table installed, while a large number of residents signed a petition to have the speed table 

removed. Mr. Obert states that DMO Landscaping is willing to incur all costs associated with 

removing the speed table. He asks that the Selectmen again consider removing the speed 

table, as the location is not appropriate for such a traffic calming device and it was installed 

against the recommendation of the road engineer, road commissioner, and road committee. 

 

8. Discussion/Action on TIF Committee Recommendation 

 

Selectman Lynch made a MOTION to approve the Façade Improvement Application as 

recommended by the TIF Committee, in the amount of $23,898.96 for The Quimby Child 

Care Center (29 Waterville Rd.). Seconded by Selectman Wilder MOTION PASSED, 3-0-1 

(Lyman, Lynch, Wilder in favor; none opposed; Everett abstained). 

 

9. Discussion/Action on Cemetery Quitclaim Deeds 

 

Selectman Lynch made a MOTION to approve and sign a Corrective Deed for Carlton 

Worthley, Lot 247 at Sunset View Cemetery. Seconded by Selectman Wilder. MOTION 

PASSED. 

 

10. Other Business 

 

Selectman Wilder stated that the Town should be adding Wilder Hill Road to the list of roads 

needing expanded internet service. 

 

Road Committee Member and resident Mike Obert asked what the status of the 2021 road 

overlay plan was. He expressed concern over a section of road on Winding Hill that is 

beginning to separate; he believes it is the overlay separating and not the undercoat. 

 

11. Adjournment 

 

Selectman Wilder made a MOTION to adjourn at 6:36 PM. Seconded by Selectman Lynch. 

MOTION PASSED. 


